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       By: Catherine Newman

Their 'moon shot': Blind organization to showcase vehicle that can be driven by the blind
KEN THOMAS, Associated Press
WASHINGTON - Could a blind person drive a car? Researchers are trying to make that far-flung notion a reality.

The National Federation of the Blind and Virginia Tech plan to demonstrate a prototype vehicle next year equipped with technology that helps a blind person drive a car independently.

The technology, called "non visual interfaces," uses sensors to let a blind driver maneuver a car based on information transmitted to him about his surroundings: whether another car or object is nearby, in front of him or in a neighboring lane.

Advocates for the blind consider it a "moon shot," a goal similar to President John F. Kennedy's pledge to land a man on the moon. For many blind people, driving a car long has been considered impossible. But researchers hope the project could revolutionize mobility and challenge long-held assumptions about limitations.

"We're exploring areas that have previously been regarded as unexplorable," said Dr. Marc Maurer, president of the National Federation of the Blind. "We're moving away from the theory that blindness ends the capacity of human beings to make contributions to society." The Baltimore-based organization was announcing its plans for the vehicle demonstration at a news conference Friday in Daytona Beach, Fla. Maurer first talked about building an automobile that the blind could drive about a decade ago when he launched the organization's research institute. "Some people thought I was crazy and they thought, 'Why do you want us to raise money for something that can't be done?' Others thought it was a great idea," Maurer said. "Some people were incredulous. Others thought the idea was incredible."

The vehicle has its roots in Virginia Tech's 2007 entry into the DARPA Grand Challenge, a competition for driverless vehicles funded by the Defense Department's research arm. The university's team won third place for a self-driving vehicle that used sensors to perceive traffic, avoid crashing into other cars and objects and run like any other vehicle.

Following their success, Virginia Tech's team responded to a challenge from the National Federation of the Blind to help build a car that could be driven by a blind person. Virginia Tech first created a dune buggy as part of a feasibility study that used sensor lasers and cameras to act as the eyes of the vehicle. A vibrating vest was used to direct the driver to speed up, slow down or make turns.

The blind organization was impressed by the results and urged the researchers to keep pushing. The results will be demonstrated next January on a modified Ford Escape sport utility vehicle at the Daytona International Speedway before the Rolex 24 race. The latest vehicle will use non visual interfaces to help a blind driver operate the car. One interface, called Drive Grip, uses gloves with vibrating motors on areas that cover the knuckles. The vibrations signal to the driver when and where to turn.

Another interface, called AirPix, is a tablet about half the size of a sheet of paper with multiple air holes, almost like those found on an air hockey game. Compressed air coming out of the device helps inform the driver of his or her surroundings, essentially creating a map of the objects around a vehicle. It would show whether there's another vehicle in a nearby lane or an obstruction in the road.

A blind person, who has not yet been chosen, will drive the vehicle on a course near the famed Daytona race track and attempt to simulate a typical driving experience.

Dr. Dennis Hong, a mechanical engineering professor at Virginia Tech who leads the research, said the technology could someday help a blind driver operate a vehicle but could also be used on conventional vehicles to make them safer or on other applications.

Advocates for the blind say it will take time before society accepts the potential of blind drivers and that the safety of the technology will need to be proven through years of testing. But more than anything, they say it's part of a broader mission to change the way people perceive the blind.

Mark Riccobono, executive director of the NFB's Jernigan Institute, said when he walks down the street with his 3-year-old son, many people might think he, as a blind person, is being guided by his son. "The idea that a 3-year-old takes care of me stems from what they think about blindness," Riccobono said. "That will change when people see that we can do something that they thought was impossible."
Carmakers Agree to Make Electric Cars Noisier

by Peter Valdes-Depena
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From the Editor: The following article was taken from <CNNMoney.com> after its posting on May 20, 2010. It reports on the joint industry and blindness community agreement to have the terms of our legislative proposal advanced in Congress. Provisions of our original legislation have now been incorporated into the Motor Vehicle Safety Act of 2010, H.R. 5381 and its Senate companion, which is broader legislation that addresses the recently published difficulties with Toyota cars. At this writing we are optimistic that having our quiet car language incorporated into this mainstream legislation promises great potential for its passage later this fall. Monitor readers should stay tuned for any additional direction issued from Jesse Hartle, NFB government programs specialist. He is primarily responsible for our advocacy of this legislation. Here is the article:
Automakers and advocates for the blind have agreed on a plan to address an unintended problem caused by electric and hybrid cars: they endanger sight-impaired and distracted pedestrians because they make no noise when running on electric power. The groups joined together to present Congress with a proposal for minimum noise levels that future electric cars would have to make. Sometimes even sighted pedestrians can be unaware of the cars' approach. "As a person who walks my dog in Virginia, where there are no sidewalks, I've been startled by hybrid cars, too," said Gloria Bergquist, vice president of the Alliance of Automobile Manufacturers.

A study done last year by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration showed that hybrid cars tend to hit pedestrians more often than other cars in situations where the approaching car cannot be seen. The AAM, along with the Association of International Automobile Manufacturers, the American Council of the Blind, and the National Federation of the Blind, presented Congress with suggested language that could become part of the Motor Safety Act of 2010, a bill now moving through Congress that would create a host of new auto safety rules. The proposed language would have NHTSA create a new safety standard for electrically powered cars involving some sort of minimum sound required when operating at low speeds. At higher speeds wind and tire noise are typically enough to make the car detectable.The sound couldn't be just anything. For instance, vehicle owners would not be able to customize the sound of their car the same way they can download ringtones for cell phones. That's specifically prohibited in the proposed rule. Instead, car manufacturers would provide an approved sound or set of sounds for a given make and model of car. It would be up to NHTSA to set the minimum noise level a vehicle would have to make at givens speeds and to determine what sort of sounds would be allowed. The sounds would need to communicate something about the car's speed and acceleration, just as the sound of a rumbling gasoline engine does.


Our First NFB Annual Picnic will be Landis Lodge on Saturday, July 31, 2010.  It will begin at 11:30 am- 3:30pm. It will be for all members, their family, and guest. Advanced registration will be required. The pool will be opened there will be, BINGO with prizes, and there will be a 50/ 50 drawing. It will be a great time to socialize and have fun.  Cost will be $10 per person. Please send check to Donna Frost by July 17, 2010.

Contact Person: Donna Frost 
Address: 2509 Naamans Road

               Wilmington, De. 19810 
Phone Number: 302 475 0960

Student/ Career Division will be holding two fundraising events. A Fundraisers Concert with our blind NFB members’ bands and a wine tasting. The concert will be held on August 07, 2010 at the Harrington Moose Lodge. Their will be activities for all ages: such as a cake walk, placing people in the jail house, and 50/50 raffle so bring money and friends and family. Tickets cost are $20 per person which includes a meal from 2:00 pm – 4:00pm. 
Tickets can purchased from any of the student/ career division members by July 31.

Contact: Catherine Newman

Phone Number: 302 384 6879

Address: 202 Ellsworth Drive

               Newark, De. 19711
The second event will be a wine tasting event. This will be held on Saturday, September 18, 2010 at the Deerfield Winery 
Address: 205 Louviers  Drive
Newark, DE 19711-4167
from 4:30 pm – 8:00 pm this fundraiser will be helping the LEAD program. There will be baskets for auction and 50/50 raffle. Cost will be $10 at the door
NFB State Convention

This year’s convention will be held at the Holiday Inn Select in Claymont. On Friday October 22 threw Saturday, October 23, 2010. We will begin at 9 AM with the second part of the Braille Workshop, we will have a box lunch with a few workshops in the afternoon, in the evening there will be a state broad meeting (open to all). At 8PM the student / career division will host a talent show. Saturday we will more workshops and guest speakers (more details to follow). This year we will have exhibitors for the first time. Advance reservations for the hotel and convention will be requires before October 09, 2010.  Hotel room rates per night will be $89.00 w/tax.  
For more information contact: Lynne Majewski
              302 652 6761



     We here at the student division are delighted to inform our fellow federations of an exciting new program which has recently been made available to blind and visually impaired Middle- High School students in the State of Delaware. This program is called LEAD, which is an acronym for the four broad areas of personal development which it seeks to emphasize. These are Leadership, Education, Advocacy and Determination. LEAD is a program of heightened independence and progress whose aim is to help blind and visually impaired middle - high school students to develop useful life skills and to aid in building self-confidence.

     Can you imagine the advantage you would have had growing up if you had known how to: 1) Use the computer and e-mail, as well as other state of the art technologies, to aid you in your daily affairs?

2) Articulate and speak out on issues effecting you as an individual and the blind community as a whole?

3) Work with successful blind and low-vision adults who have made their mark and reached their goals?

4) Not only coordinate your closet, but “dress for success” by knowing how to select clothing which tells the world you mean business?

5) Prepare for college and the workplace by learning to hone your professional and time-management skills?

6) Shop for and prepare your own food with minimal assistance from others?

7) Understand the laws pertaining to persons with disabilities and how to wield that knowledge for future success?

8) Do all of this in the company of peers who know what you’re going through because they’re experiencing it too?

 Well, today’s generation of blind and low-vision high school students in Delaware has the opportunity to cultivate and begin to master each one of these skills thanks to the groundbreaking new LEAD program. LEAD is available to students between the ages of 14-18 and is designed to insure that these students will learn the skills necessary to put them on a par with their sighted counterparts. Guided and supervised by adults who have “walked the walk” and not merely “talked the talk,” LEAD can remove much of the anxiety of preparing to face the “Real World” after high school. If you have a blind or visually impaired child, or if you know of anyone between the age of 13-18 whose future you want to make a little bit brighter, DEFINITELY encourage them to get involved with LEAD!

Orientation for this Program will be August 15, 2010 at Landis Lodge from 4:00 pm – 6:00 pm. The pool opens at 12 noon and closes at 8:00 pm so there will be enough time before and after to swim. There will be dinner severed so RSPV by: August 6th.

For more information, please contact Catherine Elizabeth Newman at nabs_delawaredivision@yahoo.com or 302 384 6879.Yahoo! Mail
Updates occur every 1440 minutes.

 



By: Lloyd Schmitz

City Cab Co.
716 S Governor’s Ave
Dover, DE 19901
(302) 678-8200

  

Zizo’s Taxi Cab Company
69 Northfield Rd
Newark, DE 19713

302-528-5663

  

City Cab Co.
716 S Governor’s Ave
Dover, DE 19901
(302) 678-8200

  

Zizo’s Taxi Cab Company
69 Northfield Rd
Newark, DE 19713

302-528-5663

 

Ultimate Choice Taxi, 

1161-B Horsepond Rd
Dover, DE 19901
Phone: (302)-741-0400

 

Yellow Cab

1227 E. 15th Street
Wilmington DE  19802
302-658-7321
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By: Deborah Briddell
The Division for the Visually Impaired has several councils and committees that the blind of the state have  an opportunity on which to serve. The State Rehabilitation Council (SRC) oversees the vocational rehabilitation department of DVI.  This council is mandated by the Federal Government and its members are Governor appointed.  It meets 4 times a year, during the months of March, June, September and December, on the 3rd Thursday of the month.  

 

The Independent Living Advisory Committee oversees the Independent Living Services Unit.  It meets on the 2nd Thursday of the month in March, June, September and December.  Its members are appointed by the Director of DVI upon recommendation.    The committee is seeking new members from all counties.  

      

The Governor's Advisory Council on the Blind oversees the entire DVI agency.  Its members are appointed by the Governor.  This council meets the 1st Friday of the month except for July and August.   

 

In the past, these councils and committees have served only as reporting mechanisms.  The director reported what was happening and the members listened with little or no input.  However, it is a new day and we the blind of the state have a voice in what happens in the state.  

 

With the coming of a new director, we have an even greater opportunity to voice our thoughts and feelings.  He is quite visible and welcomes our input.  Both the SRC and GACB have newly formed and hope to affect many changes in the agency.  As stated above, the ILAC is looking for new members. 

 

As Federations, it is important that we take an active part in these committees.  One can serve as a committee or council member, or simply attend these meetings so that you know what is happening.  

 

While the councils and committees for DVI are important, there are other groups one can take an active part in as well.  The Delaware Assistive Technology Initiative has a advisory council that meets regular.  The Delaware Collation on Americans with Disabilities (under United Cerebral Palsy) is trying to affect change in the hospitality business.  The blind should be taking an active part in Healthy Delawareans with Disabilities. Another council is the Statewide Independent Living Council which needs more blind participants. Of course, we have always had, and will continue to have, a voice on the Elderly and Disabled  Transportation Advisory Council.  

 

Whether you are an active member, or come to the meetings, please support and advocate for the blind through your participation.          



Macaroni Salad

Ingredients

2 1/2 cups macaroni                    2 onions, thinly sliced             1 small tomato, chopped

4 cucumbers, sliced                      1/2 cup white sugar                1 tablespoon chopped fresh parsley

2/3 cup distilled white vinegar        1/2 teaspoon salt                   3 tablespoons olive oil

1/2 teaspoon ground mustard         1/8 teaspoon garlic powder     ground black pepper to taste

Directions: cook macaroni according to package instructions. Drain and rinse with cold water. 2. In a small bowl mix sugar, parsley, vinegar, salt, oil, dried mustard, garlic powder, and black    pepper. 3. Combine onions, tomato and cucumber with macaroni. Pour dressing over noodles. Chill and serve. 

Lemon Ice-Box Cake I

Ingredients

14 graham crackers, crushed                          1/2 cup white sugar           1/2 cup melted butter

1 (12 fluid ounce) can evaporated milk, chilled             1 cup white sugar       2 lemons, juiced

1 (3 ounce) package lemon flavored gelatin                 1 cup crushed pineapple, drained

1/2 cup graham cracker crumbs                      1/4 cup maraschino cherries, drained and chopped

Directions: To Prepare Crust: mix graham crackers, 1/2 cup sugar and melted butter and press into 9 x 13 inch pan. 1. mix lemon gelatin with 1 cup boiling water and let cool. 2. Meanwhile, whip the chilled evaporated milk, add the 1 cup sugar and lemon juice. Whip until sugar is dissolved. Whip in the cooled gelatin into the milk mixture then stir in pineapple. 3. Pour lemon mixture over crust in pan. Sprinkle with 1/2 cup crushed graham crackers and chopped maraschino cherries if desired. Chill several hours or overnight.
Variation: Mix one 8 ounce package of cream cheese with the 1 cup sugar; add this to the whipped milk, gelatin and lemon juice mixture. Stir in pineapple then proceed as above. 
 

